October FT House Price Index

Our estimate for the monthly percentage change for October is 1.9%

Applying our seasonally adjusted monthly percentage changes we have the following results: -

Estimate of Land Registry updated England & Wales all properties average house price on a seasonally adjusted basis and a seasonally adjusted index: -


SA Price
Index
Monthly Change %
Annual Change %

July 2003
£151,454
145.3
1.0%
6.5%

August 2003
£152,399
146.2
0.6%
4.3%

September 2003
£154,303
148.0
1.2%
2.9%

October 2003
£157,209
150.8
1.9%
7.8%

FT House Price Index forecasts house price inflation for the month of October at  1.9%, an increase over the rate shown for September. 

Nationwide reported an acceleration in the rate of price increases during October, whilst HBOS/Halifax showed a slowdown compared to September.

The increased rates reported by both FT  House Price Index and Nationwide for October, compared with HBOS/Halifax may be a consequence of regional differences. In particular a market upturn in London and the South East.  

The annual percentage rate that we are showing for October has increased significantly compared to the annual percentage rate for September. This is because our monthly interpolations of Land Registry figures show that house prices went sharply into reverse in October 2002 having risen sharply in September 2002. The average house price for Q4 2002 was lower than for Q3 2002.  Land Registry figures can be quite volatile on a monthly basis (which might be one reason why they publish quarterly) and we plan to reduce that volatility by mix adjusting the data. 

Rates of inflation shown by the Land Registry data for the six months from November to March were markedly lower than shown by HBOS/Halifax and Nationwide. This, together with the strong rises the lenders have observed in October, appears to be the main reason why the two lenders are reporting a much higher rate of annual growth than the FT House Price Index forecasts. 

Data for the first half of 2003 suggests that the volume of sales for this year will be significantly lower than for 2002.  Despite lower volumes, house prices have held up and it now appears that the rate of increase may be accelerating.

Just a few months ago there were widespread predictions of a house price collapse, but it now appears that these were mistaken.  Currently there is speculation that a rise in interest rates will “burst the housing bubble”.  Given the resilience shown by the market we doubt that a small increase in the interest rate will have this effect. Borrowers have learned to shop around for the best rates and lenders seem happy to provide discounts and incentives.  In our view it would take unemployment fears, tougher attitudes from banks, major interest rate hikes or new housing taxes to put the market into reverse.

